
 

Update   from   the   Principal   4.12.20   
 
Dear   Families,  
 
We   had   such   a   great   time   at   the   parade!!     Thank   you   for   turning   out.    It   was   great   to   see   so  
many   student   and   family   faces   and   signs   in   support   of   the   teachers.   We   miss   everyone   so  
much!     We   were   truly   overwhelmed   by   your   presence!!    I   hope   it   was   as   uplifting   for   all   of   you  
as   it   was   for   us.   
 
I   recognize   that   during   this   challenging   time,   you   need   to   make   decisions   for   your   children   about  
schoolwork.   We   are   here   to   provide   learning   opportunities,   not   more   pressure   to   your   family.  
Teachers   have   designed   instruction   to   be   flexible,   no   child   (or   parent)   is   expected   to   be   able   to  
do   everything   or   attend   every   meeting.   
 
A   great   resource   for   parents   helping   parents   (and   lots   of   parade   photos   and   videos   of   the  
parade   if   you   missed   it),   is   the    CD   Hunking   PTO   facebook   page.     It   is   a   closed   group,   you   just  
need   to   ask   to   be   added.    It   is   run   by   PTO   members   and   is   very   supportive.  
 
We   check   email   and   voicemail   for   the   school   regularly   so   that’s   the   quickest   way   to   get   in   touch  
with   any   of   this,   for   any   kinds   of   questions.   
 
With   regard   to   the   online   privacy   document   from   last   week,   you   need   only   sign   and   return   the  
document   if   you   do   not   agree   to   the   terms.    Otherwise   you   don’t   need   to   take   any   action.    You  
can   sign   and   scan   it   or   email   me   if   that’s   not   possible.  
 
Upcoming   Dates   to   Remember:  
 

April   20   -   24 :   School   Vacation-   School   is   Closed.    Remote   and   otherwise.   Enjoy!   But  
STAY   HOME!  
Free   breakfast   and   lunch   for   students    can   be   picked   up   at   Hunking   every   day   from  
11:00   AM   -1:00   PM.   

 
I   know   you   are   receiving   lots   of   information   from   staff   members,   so   I’m   trying   to   limit   my   emails,  
but   please   feel   free   to   email   me   anytime   for   any   reason.  
 
Stay   safe   and   healthy!   
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Shannon   Gi�igan,   Principal    
shannnon.gilligan@haverhill-ps.org  
 
  
 
 


